August 23, 2017

Mr. Dewey F. Bartlett Keener Oil & Gas Co. 1684 South Boston Avenue Suite 200 Tulsa, OK 74119

Dear Dewey:

I have been monitoring OEPA promotional materials for membership development and highlighted board coverage for a few months. Your organization regularly criticizes OIPA in the news media and social media.

As board members, you are regularly seen at the Oklahoma State Capitol lobbying directly against OIPA board-approved legislation such as Gross Production Taxes and Long Lateral legislation.

As president of OIPA, I view this as a direct conflict of interest and I'm requesting that you make a decision as to where you want to serve...with OIPA or OEPA...not both.

I appreciate your hard work and support of OIPA over the years. I simply don't know of any other board that would allow for such actions to take place.

I will look forward to your quick reply.

Best regards,

Tim Wigley President